
 

 

 

  

 
 

  

 

Dear Admin,  
 
You have received the following enquiry from the Shire of Denmark Site. 

 
Name     

  Email Address  

 
Phone Number  

  

Comments I have just answered your survey online. I answered no 
to your proposal. I feel that there should have been an 
option to give my opinion as to why I said no. I am 
strongly in favour of a swimming pool but not the format 
that you have put forward. Why was there no other 
option put forward? If the result is a no then does that 
mean that no other propoal will be put forward so that 
the Shire has got there wish that there will be no pool in 
Denmark! This no better than the Howard referendum 
on the republic the odds are stack in favour of the no 
pool advocates on the shire. 

    

  Date 2015-08-20 09:32:47 

  

  Referrer http://www.denmark.wa.gov.au/contact-us/show_form/1  

  Ip address 

Path user followed: 
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ICR15834953 
 

 
 
 
To Teiga Murray, 
                            Hi there , I've just completed the online survey for the Aquatic Facility, but 
would like to comment on why there has been no consideration to a ocean pool ? 
 
I've seen some very nice ocean pools over east , full length 25 mtr , that are elevated from 
sea level for easy access for every one. These ocean pools could be heated and partly 
enclosed and would be cheaper to operate. Plus it would use sea water and not our rain 
water from the quickup dam ! 
 
The State Government was encouraging coastal communities to go for ocean pools as they 
are cheaper to operate and had offered Albany  5M for a ocean pool when they already 
have a indoor pool that operates at a huge loss! 
 
Seeing as there are proposals for upgrading Prawn Rock Channel area, perhaps an ocean 
pool could be incorporated !!. If  Albany didn't accept the 5m offered from the state 
government, perhaps Denmark could get that funding ! 
 
I hope my comments are of use and await the outcome of the pool survey. 
 
Kind regards   
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Dear Admin,  
 
You have received the following enquiry from the Shire of Denmark Site. 

 
Name     

  Email Address 

 
Phone Number 

  

Comments I am disappointed with the Aquatic Pool Survey. It really 
should have had 2 or probably 3 questions to answer. Do 
you agree with the Shires proposal, yes/no. Do you agree 
with DACCI proposal yes/no. Do agree that Denmark 
should have a pool yes/no. I think some people who want 
a pool will be misinformed of what plan they agreeing to! 
Your survey is flawed. 
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ISUB158841 
 
 
Dear Sir /Madam, 
I am presently travelling around Australia, and as a resident of Denmark, would like to voice my 
opinion regarding the proposed consideration to build an aquatic facility in Denmark. 
The latest survey proposes scaling down the suggested 6 lane heated pool and offers a choice of Yes 
or No to a learn to swim/hydrotherapy pool. 
As a past President of the Newman/Churchlands College Masters Swimming Club I cannot strongly 
enough encourage the Denmark Shire to fully investigate the many benefits to Denmark residents, 
ranging from learn to swim, school students, keep fit, serious swimmers and retired residents, that a 
minimum of a 6 lane 25 meter pool will bring. 
The shire reminds residents of Denmark close proximity to Albany. Has the shire considered the 
number of people between Walpole and Denmark who would regard Albany as too far to travel. If 
not considered this effectively doubles the number of people to likely make use of such a facility in 
Denmark. 
I would encourage a shire representative to speak to Masters Swimming WA to get an informed 
opinion as to the numbers of swimmers registered and the benefits swimming brings to many 
thousands of swimmers and this does not consider the benefits to learn to swim and school 
swimming. 
My travels have taken me north through Western Australia and it is my understanding that we are 
one of two shires throughout the state not to have a swimming pool. 
I do not support the present proposed learn to swim/hydrotherapy approach and believe nothing 
should be done till at least a minimum of a 6 lane 25 meter heated pool is planned. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
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To whom it may concern.  I just wanted to let you know that I don't think there is much point in my 
filling in the survey for the pool. I own land at Bow Bridge and realise that as a ratepayer I have been 
asked to do this, but I reside in Albany full time and do not consider that I can speak on behalf of the 
town of Denmark.  I am sure you will receive many excellent responses - it is a wonderful facility for 
a rural town to have. Regards 
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ISUB159846 
 
 
 
 
Hello, 
 
I have read the information regarding the proposed swimming pool and have completed the survey, but I haven't 
seen anything concerning a public appeal for funds to build the facility.  Has this been considered by the council 
and/or the community?  I realize that it would not help with ongoing operating costs, and these would have to be 
taken out of admission prices, subscriptions or council funds (or government grants?), but I am surprised that in 
all the literature I have received about a swimming pool for Denmark, I haven't been asked for a donation. 
 
Kind regards, 
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ISUB159847 
 
 
 
Dear Cr Thornton 
 
We have just returned from a business/holiday trip overseas to find that the survey re the aquatic centre has now 
closed. 
 
The three weeks notice was insufficient in my opinion as many people take four week holiday breaks, and letter 
delivery etc makes the available period even shorter. 
 
I wish to record our opposition to the current proposal.  The proposal will not meet our needs with a small 
child and exercise programs, a larger pool is needed, as originally proposed and as has been supported strongly. 
 
Yours sincerely 
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ISUB159848 
 
 
 
Both myself and my wife would like to register our objection to the above proposal. 
Unfortunately we were away and were not able to complete  the survey by the 4th Sept. 
However we would like to offer some suggestions: 
1. There is a perfectly good facility at the Albany Aquatic Centre ( which runs at a loss) . Those who 
want heated pools can car pool or organise a community bus to take them into Albany. This would 
not burden the rest of the ratepayers. 
2. All our children learned to swim in a perfectly good ocean. We can see no reason why this should 
not continue . 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Sent from my iPad 
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Mr. Ross Thornton 
Shire President 
Denmark WA 6333. 
12/08/2015 
 
Dear Mr. Thornton, 
 
I was surprised at the style of the meeting format you presided over yesterday evening to discuss the 
proposed new aquatic facility.  Mr. Stewart’s interview with the Denmark Bulletin indicated that he 
prides himself on his ability to consult with community with clarity and consistency.  I expected this to 
be reflected in a friendly collaborative style of meeting procedures. 
 
On arrival on such a cold bleak evening, it would have been welcoming to be able to enter the building. 
I could see people milling around inside and I, and I am sure I and the others waiting, would not have 
interfered with their preparations if we had been allowed in. 
 
I will not go into a long diatribe regarding the meeting but wish to state I expected the meeting to be 
genuinely prepared to allow community discussion.  Expecting questions before the power-point 
presentation did not allow for those present to ask informed questions.  Stating that you wanted to be 
out by nine was a discourtesy to all who had driven, some quite a long way, to be there.  I for one gave 
up a group that I really enjoy to be there, and I am sure most would rather have been home by the fire. 
Your reference to DACCI as a pressure group was inappropriate as they are the committee that I, along 
with many others in the community, gave a mandate to many years ago to speak and act on our behalf.  
The closure of the meeting so abruptly I felt treated us all with contempt. Wasn’t there another page of 
questions on the window that never got an answer? 
 
In my former life as Director of a large non- government Care Centre in Fremantle I had a lot of dealings 
with the Fremantle City Council and I do not remember, despite long and protracted negotiations over 
many sorts of developments ever being given such short shrift as I was last evening.  A Councilor’s role is 
often onerous and time consuming and I am sure seemingly thankless at times.  However Councilors put 
themselves forward, and are elected, to represent resident’s views and interests thoughtfully, honestly 
and fairly, even though these views may at times be quite different, or even conflicting with their own.  
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

planner7
Text Box
  10



 
 
 
 



planner7
Text Box
  11  



planner7
Text Box
  12



planner7
Text Box
  13  




	SUB 1 - ICR15834917 - B Day - Edited
	SUB 2 - ICR15834953 - P Giles - Edited
	SUB 3 - ISUB158840 - C Fay - Edited
	SUB 4 - ISUB158841 - G Begbie  - Edited
	SUB 5 - ISUB158842 - M Smith - Edited
	SUB 6 - ISUB159843 H Ferrara - Edited
	SUB 7 - ISUB159846 - C Grant - Edited
	SUB 8 - ISUB159847 - B Griffin & R Trautman - Edited
	SUB 9 - ISUB159848 - I & V Tippett - Edited
	SUB 10 - ICR1584746 - M Healey - Edited
	SUB 11 - ISUB158838 - M Stevens - Edited
	SUB 12 - ICR15834986 - M Brooker - Edited
	SUB 13 - ISUB159845 - B Franz - Edited



